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I believe that liberty of the conscience, which is the liberty
of the soul to freely choose what one will believe and accept,
is essential for the individual to be accountable before God
for the choices that are made and actions that are taken. I
believe that the LORD God, in creating men and angels with a
free will, bestowed upon us liberty of the conscience, and it
is His desire that it be no other way. Howsoever, it is also
the LORD’s express will that all men be reconciled to Him
through Christ Jesus so that the original design of man is
fulfilled, in that man is able to freely fellowship with the
LORD God, which is not possible in man’s unregenerate state.
In making the capacity to freely choose possible, the LORD God
has provided in His word both the commandments He has given as
our Creator, and explanation of the consequences of the
choices we, as individuals, may make.
As such, it is not proper or permissible that anyone coerce,
force, or attempt to force another to believe anything. This
is particularly true concerning the Gospel of the Lord Jesus
Christ. A person must freely choose, being fully persuaded in
their heart and soul, to repent and believe the Gospel. This
freedom to choose holds true in all service to the LORD. One
must freely choose to serve the LORD, just as one must freely
choose to bring tithes and offerings. Anything less than this
free choice will not be, and is not accepted of the LORD, as
it comes of a heart improperly motivated. Thus, it is required
in all a person may do pertaining to the LORD, from salvation
and throughout all service, that it be done of a genuine and
sincere love for the LORD God for it to be accepted.
In all cases, the individual must and will bear the express
consequences for the choices made, as all choices the
individual may make are solely the responsibility of that

person, even if it appears the choice were made under duress.

References
Isaiah 1:18; Proverbs 3:31-32; Leviticus 1:1-3; II Corinthians
9:7; Genesis 4:6-7; Deuteronomy 30:15-20; Joshua 24:15; Romans
4:16-21; II Kings 17:13-15; Proverbs 1:20-30; Jeremiah 6:16;
Ezekiel 33:10-11; II Peter 3:9; Ezekiel 18:1-4; Ezekiel 18:20;
Matthew 23:37-38; Acts 7:51-53; Hebrews 9:27; Galatians
5:13-14; I Peter 5:5-7; Isaiah 56:1-7; Revelation 22:12-17.

Scriptures:
Come now, and let us reason together, saith the LORD: though
your sins be as scarlet, they shall be as white as snow;
though they be red like crimson, they shall be as wool.
(Isaiah 1:18)
Envy thou not the oppressor, and choose none of his ways. For
the froward is abomination to the LORD: but his secret is with
the righteous. (Proverbs 3:31-32)
And the LORD called unto Moses, and spake unto him out of the
tabernacle of the congregation, saying, Speak unto the
children of Israel, and say unto them, If any man of you bring
an offering unto the LORD, ye shall bring your offering of the
cattle, even of the herd, and of the flock. If his offering be
a burnt sacrifice of the herd, let him offer a male without
blemish: he shall offer it of his own voluntary will at the
door of the tabernacle of the congregation before the LORD.
(Leviticus 1:1-3)
Every man according as he purposeth in his heart, so let him
give; not grudgingly, or of necessity: for God loveth a
cheerful giver. (II Corinthians 9:7)
And the LORD said unto Cain, Why art thou wroth? and why is
thy countenance fallen? If thou doest well, shalt thou not be
accepted? and if thou doest not well, sin lieth at the door.
And unto thee shall be his desire, and thou shalt rule over

him. (Genesis 4:6-7)
See, I have set before thee this day life and good, and death
and evil; In that I command thee this day to love the LORD thy
God, to walk in his ways, and to keep his commandments and his
statutes and his judgments, that thou mayest live and
multiply: and the LORD thy God shall bless thee in the land
whither thou goest to possess it. But if thine heart turn
away, so that thou wilt not hear, but shalt be drawn away, and
worship other gods, and serve them; I denounce unto you this
day, that ye shall surely perish, and that ye shall not
prolong your days upon the land, whither thou passest over
Jordan to go to possess it. I call heaven and earth to record
this day against you, that I have set before you life and
death, blessing and cursing: therefore choose life, that both
thou and thy seed may live: That thou mayest love the LORD thy
God, and that thou mayest obey his voice, and that thou mayest
cleave unto him: for he is thy life, and the length of thy
days: that thou mayest dwell in the land which the LORD sware
unto thy fathers, to Abraham, to Isaac, and to Jacob, to give
them. (Deuteronomy 30:15-20)
And if it seem evil unto you to serve the LORD, choose you
this day whom ye will serve; whether the gods which your
fathers served that were on the other side of the flood, or
the gods of the Amorites, in whose land ye dwell: but as for
me and my house, we will serve the LORD. (Joshua 24:15)
Therefore it is of faith, that it might be by grace; to the
end the promise might be sure to all the seed; not to that
only which is of the law, but to that also which is of the
faith of Abraham; who is the father of us all, (As it is
written, I have made thee a father of many nations,) before
him whom he believed, even God, who quickeneth the dead, and
calleth those things which be not as though they were. Who
against hope believed in hope, that he might become the father
of many nations, according to that which was spoken, So shall
thy seed be. And being not weak in faith, he considered not

his own body now dead, when he was about an hundred years old,
neither yet the deadness of Sara’s womb: He staggered not at
the promise of God through unbelief; but was strong in faith,
giving glory to God; And being fully persuaded that, what he
had promised, he was able also to perform. (Romans 4:16-21)
Yet the LORD testified against Israel, and against Judah, by
all the prophets, and by all the seers, saying, Turn ye from
your evil ways, and keep my commandments and my statutes,
according to all the law which I commanded your fathers, and
which I sent to you by my servants the prophets.
Notwithstanding they would not hear, but hardened their necks,
like to the neck of their fathers, that did not believe in the
LORD their God. And they rejected his statutes, and his
covenant that he made with their fathers, and his testimonies
which he testified against them; and they followed vanity, and
became vain, and went after the heathen that were round about
them, concerning whom the LORD had charged them, that they
should not do like them. (II Kings 17:13-15)
Wisdom crieth without; she uttereth her voice in the streets:
She crieth in the chief place of concourse, in the openings of
the gates: in the city she uttereth her words, saying, How
long, ye simple ones, will ye love simplicity? and the
scorners delight in their scorning, and fools hate knowledge?
Turn you at my reproof: behold, I will pour out my spirit unto
you, I will make known my words unto you. Because I have
called, and ye refused; I have stretched out my hand, and no
man regarded; But ye have set at nought all my counsel, and
would none of my reproof: I also will laugh at your calamity;
I will mock when your fear cometh; When your fear cometh as
desolation, and your destruction cometh as a whirlwind; when
distress and anguish cometh upon you. Then shall they call
upon me, but I will not answer; they shall seek me early, but
they shall not find me: For that they hated knowledge, and did
not choose the fear of the LORD: They would none of my
counsel: they despised all my reproof. (Proverbs 1:20-30)

Thus saith the LORD, Stand ye in the ways, and see, and ask
for the old paths, where is the good way, and walk therein,
and ye shall find rest for your souls. But they said, We will
not walk therein. (Jeremiah 6:16)
Therefore, O thou son of man, speak unto the house of Israel;
Thus ye speak, saying, If our transgressions and our sins be
upon us, and we pine away in them, how should we then live?
Say unto them, As I live, saith the Lord GOD, I have no
pleasure in the death of the wicked; but that the wicked turn
from his way and live: turn ye, turn ye from your evil ways;
for why will ye die, O house of Israel? (Ezekiel 33:10-11)
The Lord is not slack concerning his promise, as some men
count slackness; but is longsuffering to us-ward, not willing
that any should perish, but
repentance. (II Peter 3:9)
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The word of the LORD came unto me again, saying, What mean ye,
that ye use this proverb concerning the land of Israel,
saying, The fathers have eaten sour grapes, and the children’s
teeth are set on edge? As I live, saith the Lord GOD, ye shall
not have occasion any more to use this proverb in Israel.
Behold, all souls are mine; as the soul of the father, so also
the soul of the son is mine: the soul that sinneth, it shall
die. (Ezekiel 18:1-4)
The soul that sinneth, it shall die. The son shall not bear
the iniquity of the father, neither shall the father bear the
iniquity of the son: the righteousness of the righteous shall
be upon him, and the wickedness of the wicked shall be upon
him. (Ezekiel 18:20)
O Jerusalem, Jerusalem, thou that killest the prophets, and
stonest them which are sent unto thee, how often would I have
gathered thy children together, even as a hen gathereth her
chickens under her wings, and ye would not! Behold, your house
is left unto you desolate. (Matthew 23:37-38)

Ye stiffnecked and uncircumcised in heart and ears, ye do
always resist the Holy Ghost: as your fathers did, so do ye.
Which of the prophets have not your fathers persecuted? and
they have slain them which shewed before of the coming of the
Just One; of whom ye have been now the betrayers and
murderers: Who have received the law by the disposition of
angels, and have not kept it. (Acts 7:51-53)
And as it is appointed unto men once to die, but after this
the judgment: . . . (Hebrews 9:27)
For, brethren, ye have been called unto liberty; only use not
liberty for an occasion to the flesh, but by love serve one
another. For all the law is fulfilled in one word, even in
this; Thou shalt love thy neighbour as thyself. (Galatians
5:13-14)
Likewise, ye younger, submit yourselves unto the elder. Yea,
all of you be subject one to another, and be clothed with
humility: for God resisteth the proud, and giveth grace to the
humble. Humble yourselves therefore under the mighty hand of
God, that he may exalt you in due time: Casting all your care
upon him; for he careth for you. (I Peter 5:5-7)
Thus saith the LORD, Keep ye judgment, and do justice: for my
salvation is near to come, and my righteousness to be
revealed. Blessed is the man that doeth this, and the son of
man that layeth hold on it; that keepeth the sabbath from
polluting it, and keepeth his hand from doing any evil.
Neither let the son of the stranger, that hath joined himself
to the LORD, speak, saying, The LORD hath utterly separated me
from his people: neither let the eunuch say, Behold, I am a
dry tree. For thus saith the LORD unto the eunuchs that keep
my sabbaths, and choose the things that please me, and take
hold of my covenant; Even unto them will I give in mine house
and within my walls a place and a name better than of sons and
of daughters: I will give them an everlasting name, that shall
not be cut off. Also the sons of the stranger, that join

themselves to the LORD, to serve him, and to love the name of
the LORD, to be his servants, every one that keepeth the
sabbath from polluting it, and taketh hold of my covenant;
Even them will I bring to my holy mountain, and make them
joyful in my house of prayer: their burnt offerings and their
sacrifices shall be accepted upon mine altar; for mine house
shall be called an house of prayer for all people. (Isaiah
56:1-7)
And, behold, I come quickly; and my reward is with me, to give
every man according as his work shall be. I am Alpha and
Omega, the beginning and the end, the first and the last.
Blessed are they that do his commandments, that they may have
right to the tree of life, and may enter in through the gates
into the city. For without are dogs, and sorcerers, and
whoremongers, and murderers, and idolaters, and whosoever
loveth and maketh a lie. I Jesus have sent mine angel to
testify unto you these things in the churches. I am the root
and the offspring of David, and the bright and morning star.
And the Spirit and the bride say, Come. And let him that
heareth say, Come. And let him that is athirst come. And
whosoever will, let him take the water of life freely.
(Revelation 22:12-17)

